












REGULAR MEETING 
CUMBERLAND COUNTY UTILITIES AUTHORITY 

March 21, 2013 
  
 
 The Cumberland County Utilities Authority (CCUA) held its Regular Monthly Meeting on 
Thursday, March 21, 2013 in the Meeting Room of the Operations Building, 333 Water Street, Bridgeton, 
New Jersey. 
 
 Representing the CCUA: 
 Albert Jones, Chairman 
              Keith Wasserman, Vice Chairman 
              Edward Bethea, Commissioner 
 Sam Boutros, Commissioner 
 Angelia Edwards, Commissioner 
 Harvey Friedman, Commissioner 
 Donald Olbrich, Commissioner 
 Steve Testa, Auditor 
 Robert O’Donnell, General Counsel 
 James Quinn, Treasurer 
 C. Kenneth Hill, Secretary 
              G. Steven Errickson, Director 
 A. Michael Fernandez, Deputy Director 
             Sandy Acevedo, Business Administrator 
 Patti McAllister, Assistant Secretary – Treasurer 
  
 Chairman Jones called the meeting to order, announced that adequate notice of this meeting has 
been given in accordance with Chapter 231, P.L. (THE OPEN PUBLIC MEETING ACT) and led in the 
flag salute. 
 
 General Counsel O'Donnell gave an Oath of Office to Edward Bethea, appointed as Commissioner 
of the Cumberland County Utilities Authority. 
  
 Secretary Hill called the roll and a quorum was present. 
 
 Chairman Jones called for a motion to approve the minutes of the Regular Monthly Meeting of 
February 21, 2013.  Motion was made by Vice Chairman Wasserman, seconded by Commissioner 
Friedman and was carried unanimously at roll call, with Commissioner Bethea abstaining and 
Commissioner Olbrich not yet at the meeting.  
 
 
REPORTS 
 
Director 
 
 Director Errickson welcomed the newest Commissioner Edward Bethea. He stated that they met 
last week to discuss plant operations and general business of the Authority. Mr. Bethea was given the 
Commissioners Handbook on disk and also a plant wide tour by Deputy Director Fernandez, answering any 
questions Mr. Bethea had. 
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 Director Errickson submitted the February 2013 Discharge Monitoring Report (DMR) for inclusion 
in the minutes of this meeting. He stated that all parameters were met. 
 
   Director Errickson reported on the activities for the month which included:  
 
 Bids for “Electrical Consumption Optimizing Equipment” which is currently being advertised. 
Research indicates real savings in energy consumption with such a device. 
  
 Cleaning out the Digester Tanks and performing a cost analyst regarding the cleaning, using in-
house labor, versus private contractor versus, using a project contractor. 
 
 He also informed the board of his attendance at the pre-construction meeting in February for the 
Treatment Plant Upgrades Project #S340550-06. The work is expected to start soon. He stated that he is 
still waiting on the contractor’s schedule. 
 
 Director Errickson further reported that he held two employee meetings this month, first with 
administrative staff and second with staff and all plant personnel. Feedback was good and he plans to hold 
meetings monthly or as needed.  He also stated that he is in process of reviewing the personnel handbook, 
audit review and budget reports. 
 
                The Director reported that he attended the A.E.A. Conference in Atlantic City on March 12 and 
13, 2013. He also attended a seminar with statewide Authority Directors and shared information and 
experiences beneficial to all. 
 
             As to sludge disposal, he reported that field work is off to a slow start at Cumberland Nurseries, 
resulting in the need to haul liquid sludge to the GCUA incinerator.  
   
            Director Errickson further stated that although the Authority met all permit requirements in 
February, by the end of the month very high oil and grease loads were detected from industrial sources 
creating operational problems which will likely result in effluent violations in March. The source has been 
tentatively identified.  It seems, Buona Vita is again discharging high levels of oil and grease, apparently 
during cleanup operations on weekends. We had previously identified this as a problem in December and 
notified management about it.  Beginning the end of February and continuing until March, we again 
experienced similar problems with them. We have increased monitoring frequencies and will be taking 
enforcement action.  
 
             He reported that a plant inspection by the DEP was performed on March 12, 2013. No significant 
deficiencies were noted; a few reports were found missing from the DEP database, all relating to 
parameters that are only required to be reported every five years. These are being submitted as “no 
discharge” reports.  
 
               Director stated that he and Mike Fernandez met with Upper Deerfield Township to discuss 
amendments to their sewer use ordinance as a result of changes we made to our billing method. They will 
be provided with some calculations relating to their industrial dischargers to assist any changes they may 
want to make. 
 

The NJDEP lab audit has been rescheduled from March 6 to March 27, 2013. 
 
Director Errickson was pleased to announce that the Authority and Employees received another 

Governors Safety Award for “no lost time accidents”.  This is the 9th consecutive award presented to the 
Cumberland County Utilities Authority, for twelve years of “no lost time”.   
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 Briefly reviewing the resolutions on the agenda, the Director stated that “Resolution A” allows 
CCUA to enter into Shared Services Agreement to conduct an Efficiency Audit with Cumberland County, 
CCIA, Cumberland County Board of Social Services and Cumberland County Office of Workforce 
Development.  
 
             “Resolution B” allows notice of solicitation for professional consulting engineering service. 
 “Resolution C” is self explanatory (Nancy Sungenis)   
 
               The Director stated that the 2013 Plant Upgrades Project presents a possible need to prepare for 
outside bids for the cleaning and removal of contents from two Digesters, if necessary. The original plan 
was to perform this portion of the project in-house. Unfortunately, we have run into different site condition 
and unforeseen circumstances. The tanks are plugged at a much higher level than first estimated, causing us 
to rethink our strategy as to the most cost effective way to perform this work. We are looking at three 
options: 1) in-house as planned, 2) a change order with DEP or 3) an independent contractor.  “Resolution 
D” would allow us to move forward with option 3, if needed, to bid to an outside contractor (RFP), giving 
us the ability to move quickly and keep pace with the phasing of the contract work. Again this will only be 
performed as a cost comparison to other options, and only acted upon with Board approval.  
 
 In conclusion, Director Errickson thanked Deputy Director Mike Fernandez, Patti and Sandy for 
their assistance with his report. 
            
Engineer 
 
There was no Engineer report, however a letter of Resignation from Adams, Rehmann & Heggan was read 
into the record by Chairman Jones. 
 
Auditor 
 

Mr. Testa reported that he finalized fieldwork on the 2012 Audit, today.  He further stated that they 
are also working on completing the draft of their portion of the 2012 Audit Report. Management will then 
be provided with the draft information to enable the Authority to prepare its section, namely, the 
Management’s Discussion and Analysis. We will also review the draft with Management.  Once the entire 
report is complete, the draft will be provided to the Finance and Budget Committee for their review. Next a 
committee meeting should be held to review the draft report.  Once approved, a copy of  the  draft will be 
sent to all of the Commissioners for their approval. Receipt of the final report should be acknowledged and 
certified by the Commissioners at the April meeting. 
 
General Counsel 
 
 Mr. O’Donnell stated that he reviewed the agreement, resolution of the Cumberland County 
Improvement Authority and proposed Resolution concerning the Shared Services Agreement. He further 
stated he provided a memorandum to the Director, prior to the Committee meeting, to discuss the issue. 
 
 In conclusion, Mr. O’Donnell noted that he was available for any question and concerns by the 
Director, staff and Commissioners. 
 
Committees 
 
 The Operations/Insurance Committee met on Tuesday, March 19, 2013. The purpose of the 
meeting was to discuss a shared services agreement with various County agencies. After a very involved 
discussion, it was agreed that we should proceed with the agreement and present a resolution at the next 
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regular board meeting on Thursday, March 21, 2013.   Minutes of the meeting were included in the 
Commissioners packages.  
 
               Chairman Jones asked if there were any questions and there were none. 
 
RESOLUTIONS 
 
 RESOLUTION (2553) TO APPROVE SHARED SERVICES AGREEEMENT FOR 
EFFICIENCY AUDIT, offered by Commissioner Wasserman, seconded by Commissioner Edwards and 
carried unanimously at roll call. 
 
 RESOLUTION (2554) TO AUTHORIZE PUBLIC NOTICE OF SOLICITATION FOR 
PROFESSIONAL CONSULTING ENGINEERING SERVICE CONTRACT offered by Commissioner 
Olbrich, seconded by Commissioner Wasserman and carried unanimously at roll cal. 
 
 RESOLUTION (2555) HONORING NANCY SUNGENSIS FOR HER DEDICATION AND 
YEARS OF SERVICE TO THE CUMBERLAND COUNTY UTILITIES AUTHORITY, offered by 
Commissioner Bethea and seconded by Commissioner Wasserman, carried unanimously at roll call.  
 
 At this time, Chairman Jones asked Nancy Sungenis to the front, to present a plaque which reads 
“In grateful appreciation for 24 years of Dedicated Service to the Cumberland County Utilities Authority. 
Seven as Vice Chair and twelve as Chairperson, in addition to being the Authority’s first female 
Chairperson. Chairman Jones also read a proclamation from the Board of Chosen Freeholders, honoring 
Nancy Sungenis. 
 
 RESOLUTION (2556) AUTHORIZING ADVERTISEMENT FOR BIDS FOR CLEANING AND 
REMOVAL OF CONTENTS FROM TWO (2) DIGESTERS, offered by Commissioner Olbrich, and 
seconded by Commissioner Bethea, carried unanimously at roll call. 
 
Treasurers Report 

  
 Treasurer Quinn reported that the bills submitted for payment today for the Operating Account 
total $243,951.89. The Authority Chairperson and Secretary have checked the vouchers. The Operating 
Account has sufficient funds to cover these checks and approval of Resolution B is recommended. The 
monthly bank statements are available for review if anyone is interested. 
 
 RESOLUTION (2557) APPROVING AND AUTHORIZING PAYMENT OF CERTAIN 
OPERATING ACCOUNT VOUCHERS, offered by Commissioner Olbrich, seconded by Commissioner 
Wasserman and carried unanimously at roll call. 

Revenue Account                                 $  1,549,280.18  
Operating Account   438,603.32 
Petty Cash                                                                         500.00 
Sensor Account 6,628.81 
General Account 1,325,401.08 
Plant Reconstruction/Replacement 1,921,561.14 
Trust Account 2,870,585.94 
Total Cash Position                                      $   8,112,560.47 
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Chairperson’s Remarks 
 
 Chairperson Jones thanked everyone for attending and expressed his best wishes to Nancy on her 
retirement. He also welcomed Freeholders Tony Surace and Carol Musso. 
 
Commissioners 
 
 Commissioner Olbrich welcomed new Commissioner Bethea to the board and said he looked 
forward to working with him.    
 
 
Public Comments 
 
  Freeholder Carol Musso offered thanks to Nancy Sungenis for her years of service, as did several 
other members of the public. 
 
 Chairman Jones asked for a motion to enter into Executive Session for a Personnel Matter and 
stated that no action would be taken after the session.  
 
               A motion to close the public portion of the meeting and go into Executive Session was offered by 
Commission Olbrich, seconded by Commissioner Edwards and carried unanimously at roll call. 
            
               Following the return to the Regular Meeting, the meeting was adjourned on a motion from 
Commissioner Olbrich, seconded by Commissioner Bethea. 
 
 The next regular Monthly Meeting of the Cumberland Counties Utilities Authority will be held 
Thursday, April 18, 2013 in the Public Meeting Room of the Operations Building, 333 Water Street, 
Bridgeton, New Jersey at 4:30 pm. 
 
     
                                          Respectfully submitted, 
 
        
 
       C. Kenneth Hill, Secretary 
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